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Basic Change :  
 
Sponsors:  Sen. Irvin  
            Reps. McCullough, Scott, and C. Fite  
 
Under § 27-16-811, a victim of domestic violence may request a driver's license that includes a post 
office box rather than his or her residential address by providing a copy of an order of protection issued 
under the Domestic Abuse Act of 1991 and an affidavit. SB552 also adds a definition of "domestic 
violence" to § 27-16-811.  
 
SB552 limits the disclosure of a victim's residential address to a person who presents a valid court 
order finding a compelling reason to disclose the victim's residential address. Current law only prohibits 
disclosure of the residential address to the person against whom the order of protection was entered.  
 
Revenue Impact :  
 
None. 
 
Taxpayer Impact :  
 
None. 
 
Resources Required :  
 
None. 
  
Time Required :  
 
Adequate time has been provided. 

 
Procedural Changes :  
 
The Office of Driver Services would update procedures and manuals to be shared with State Revenue 
Office employees. 

 
Other Comments :  
 
None. 
 
Legal Analysis :  
 
None.  
 

 
 


